
Statement of Nondiscrimination 
 
Ursuline College strives to provide an environment that promotes the worth and dignity of each 
individual. The College supports the principle of diversity and believes it is the responsibility of 
every member of the Ursuline College community to conduct themselves professionally at all 
times and to cooperate in maintaining a work and academic environment free from unlawful 
harassment and discrimination. Accordingly, Ursuline College prohibits harassment and 
discrimination on the basis of certain characteristics, including race, color, national origin, 
religion, age, ancestry, sex, pregnancy, gender identity or expression, sexual orientation, 
disability, genetic information, military or veteran status, or any other basis prohibited by federal, 
state, or local laws. These characteristics are also referred to as a person’s “Protected Status” 
or “Protected Class.” The College does not tolerate conduct that violates this policy and makes 
every effort to maintain a work and academic environment free from unlawful harassment and 
discrimination. The College responds to harassment and discrimination complaints with 
measures designed to immediately stop and eliminate the prohibited conduct, prevent the 
recurrence of the prohibited conduct, and remediate any adverse effects of such conduct on 
campus or in College-related programs or activities. Thus, all forms of prohibited conduct under 
this policy are considered serious offenses, and violations will result in discipline, up to and 
including possible suspension, expulsion, dismissal, termination, or removal and exclusion from 
the College. 


